TENSAS BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT





               October 10, 2017
     The Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District met for its regular meeting 
Tuesday, October 10, 2017 at 9:30 A. M. in its office located at 505 District Drive Monroe, Louisiana.
     Mr. Drew Keahey, President, called the meeting to order and requested the Secretary 
call roll with the following present and answering:  Mr. Drew Keahey, President, Caldwell Parish; Mr. Rodney Hutchins, Vice President, Catahoula Parish; Mr. Charles Venable, Mr. Jonathan Johnson and Mr. Mike Calloway, Ouachita Parish; Mrs. Ramona N. Haire and Mr. Robert Neal Harwell, Richland Parish; Ms. Michelle Collum, West Carroll Parish; Mr. Dick Zeagler, LaSalle Parish and Mr. Ashley Peters, Franklin Parish. Absent: Mr. Venoy Kinnaird, Morehouse Parish.   
     Others in attendance were: Mr. Sam Hodge, Department of Transportation and Development;   Mr. Max Tullos, Corps of Engineers; John Stringer, Executive Director, Tensas Basin Levee District; Mr. Johnny Trisler, Maintenance Supervisor, Tensas Basin Levee District; Mr. Chris Legendre, Maintenance Supervisor and Mr. Tracy Hilburn, Operations Supervisor, Tensas Basin Levee District and Mr. Jason McMillan, Levee District Police.  
      Commissioner Rodney Hutchins opened the meeting with prayer followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
     The following resolution was introduced by Commissioner Rodney Hutchins, seconded by Commissioner Dick Zeagler, and passed unanimously by the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District, after President Drew Keahey called for public comments and there were none, to-wit:






RESOLUTION

     WHEREAS, the time having arrived for the opening of bids, as published in the Official Journal for the following:

     One (1) new truck Cab & Chassis, 66000 GVWR with 16 yard dump body and hoist without a trade in AND with a trade in of a 1999 Freightliner FL80 Dump Truck equipped with Warren dump body.

     WHEREAS, the following bids were opened and read aloud:

     Bruckner’s Truck Sales, Inc., 2602 Millhaven Road, Monroe, La. 71203 bid $151,700.50 with trade in.

     Kenworth of Louisiana, LLC, 2109 Center Street, Monroe, La. 71202 bid $107,598.00 with trade in.

     Cooper Truck Center, 6800 Frontage Road, Monroe, La. 71202 bid $102,980.00 with trade in.

     NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas 

Basin Levee District does hereby accept the bid of Cooper Truck Center in the amount of $102,980.00 with trade in. 

Virginia Caviness






Drew Keahey

 Secretary







President 

     The following resolution was introduced by Commissioner Mike Calloway, seconded by

Commissioner Ramona N. Haire, and passed unanimously by the Board of Commissioners of

the Tensas Basin Levee District, after President Drew Keahey called for public comments

and there were none, to-wit: 


               


RESOLUTION

     NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas 
Basin Levee District does hereby declare that the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting 
of August 08, 2017 is hereby dispensed with and declared approved as published in the official journal of this board, The Richland Beacon News.

.

Virginia Caviness






Drew Keahey
 Secretary







President



     The following resolution was introduced by Commissioner Ramona N. Haire, seconded by 
Commissioner Ashley Peters and passed unanimously by the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District, after President Drew Keahey called for public comments and there were none, to-wit:





RESOLUTION

     NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas 
Basin Levee District does hereby approve all bills approved by the claims committee for August and September, 2017.
Virginia Caviness






Drew Keahey


Secretary







President
     Financial statements were reviewed and discussed.
    General discussion followed concerning the levee setback at Larto Lake to Jonesville Area Levee, Bayou Island Project, Mayna, Louisiana.  Johnny Trisler stated the project is far from over. Commissioner Rodney Hutchins stated he viewed the project recently and it appears the road will be lower than the levee. Commissioner Hutchins questions flood protection in that area if needed. Johnny Trisler stated the ten foot difference in the levee and road in that area will be protected during high water by sand bags.  Mr. John Stringer, Executive Director stated it is unacceptable to have the road ten feet lower than the levee in the area where the road is serving as a levee. 

     President Drew Keahey stated as there is no further business to come before the Board of Commissioner of the Tensas Basin Levee District at this time, meeting is adjourned.   
